

# **Nailsea Neighbourhood Watch Committee**

## **Minutes of the meeting held Tuesday 14th November 2017 at the Tithe Barn**

Present – Sue Lomax(SL),Colin Oliver(CO),Brenda Dashfield(BD),Jill Collard(JC),

Geoff Collard(GC),Nick Hastings(NH),Pam Wakeling(PW),Anne Slade(AS)

### **1. Apologies.**

Sarah Davies, Tim Holman

### **2. Minutes of the last meeting.**

Minutes of the meeting 12<sup>th</sup> September were accepted as correct.

### **3. Schemes Administrator.**

Tim Holman had agreed to join the Committee and undertake the role of Schemes Administrator. Interest in the role had also been expressed by Michael Birch.

### **4. Treasurer's Report.**

Bank account total £4,952.64 with unpresented cheques of £277.00. £1,551 Subs to date from 154 schemes with 70 schemes yet to bank. Sandra Hearne Co-ordinator for Hazelbury Rd. has expressed interest in the role of Hon. Treasurer.

### **5. Schemes Progress.**

154 Funding schemes 15 De- Registered Schemes.

7 schemes need Co-ordinators, BD kindly volunteered for Clarken Close. CO has distributed the NHW letter to the other schemes asking for volunteers.

### **6 .Christmas Social.**

Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> December 2017 has been advertised in the Nailsea Paper and the NS Time. SL asked that the stock of equipment needed for the event is checked. GC reassured that there is sufficient. 50 quiz sheets have been printed for each quiz. GC is to manage the Raffle, Bingo and Music. NH is photographer. PW has collected 18 raffle prizes. BD to get gifts for Margaret and Janet. It is hoped that Clevedon Windows, The Scouts and Police will attend.

Committee members to assemble at 6.15pm

### **7. AOB.**

1. SL reported that 3 speakers for 2018 Public Meetings are now confirmed,

2. ASNWA Coordinators Masterclass 28/11/17 was attended by CO. It took the form of a number of workshops all of which were very useful. The day provided the opportunity for Coordinators to express their concerns especially around feeling isolated. A follow up meeting to discuss how the Police and Police Administrators can best serve ASNWA and local administrations was arranged for Mon 13<sup>th</sup>. Nov. The outcome of this meeting was to arrange a meeting for Police/Police Administrators and ASNWA asap, CO expressed an interest to attend.

3. Websites have all been updated with our details and Coffee with a Cop details.

4. The suggestion by Tim Holman of a Coordinators meeting was welcomed by all Members. To be arranged early 2018.

5. GC reported that a visit to the Royal Mint was being considered for June 2018.

**8. Date of next meeting.**

The date of the next meeting is Tuesday February 13<sup>th</sup> 2018 at 7..30 at the Tithe Barn.

The meeting closed at 8.15pm.